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Frisco Police Take Student into Custody for Online Threat 
   
FRISCO, TX – The Frisco Police Department has taken a Maus Middle School student into custody 
for an online threat made over the weekend. 
 
On Sunday, May 7, 2023, around 1:30 pm, the Frisco Police Department was made aware of a threat 
on social media made against multiple campuses within the Frisco Independent School District. 
Members of the Patrol Division and the School Resource Officer Unit immediately began an 
investigation to determine the credibility of the threat and its source. As a precaution, the decision 
was made to commit additional police resources to campuses around Frisco ISD the following day. 
 
On Monday, May 8, investigators identified a 13-year-old Maus Middle School student as being 
responsible for the threat.  Shortly after noon, the juvenile was arrested without incident and later 
transported to the Collin County Juvenile Detention Center.  She was charged with Exhibition, Use, 
or Threat of Exhibition or Use of Firearms under the Texas Education Code 37.125 (a)(3), which is a 
Class A Misdemeanor punishable by up to one year in jail. 
 
Since the beginning of the 2022-2023 school year, the Frisco Police Department has arrested nine 
subjects for school-related Terroristic Threats under the Texas Penal Code, and seventeen subjects 
for Exhibition, Use, or Threat of Exhibition or Use of Firearms under the Texas Education Code.  
 
“To the parents of Frisco ISD students and the staff at each campus, I want to assure you that the 
safety of our schools here in Frisco continues to be among our highest priorities,” said Frisco Police 
Chief David Shilson.  “Our partnership with the school district remains strong, and incidents like this 
only strengthen our resolve to protect Frisco’s future leaders.” 
 
“Our students also bear responsibility in keeping our schools safe, and I applaud those who stepped 
up and reported these threats.  Thank you for doing your part to create and maintain a safe 
environment for you and your classmates.” 
 
 



 

 

“However, to the young people who make threats against our school campuses…let me be clear.  It’s 
not a game, it’s criminal.  Each threat that is received will be taken seriously and investigated fully.  
Our officers will work around the clock to ensure that those who choose to spread fear and panic are 
identified and arrested, like the 26 subjects so far this school year. Our department will work with the 
district attorney’s office in each county to ensure that those responsible will be prosecuted to the 
fullest extent of the law.” 
 
Collin County District Attorney Greg Willis stated, “Any and every threat to harm our children and our 
schools will be taken seriously by my office. If the police make an arrest, my prosecutors will ensure 
swift and sure consequences.” 
 
The investigation remains active and ongoing to determine if any others are involved.  No further 
information, including the name of the juvenile, will be released at this time. 
 
Anyone with information regarding this incident is requested to contact the Frisco Police Department 
at (972) 292-6010. Tips can also be submitted anonymously by texting FRISCOPD and the tip to 
847411 (tip411) or by downloading the Frisco PD app available on Android and iOS devices.   
 

### 


